
2020 Summer Camp Parent Information 
(See 2020 Guide to Summer camp for detailed information) 

 
 

• We are attending Camp Freeland Leslie (CFL) summer camp in 2020, in Oxford Wisconsin.  This camp 

is just over 3 hours away. 

 

• The troop needs to know every person who intends to spend all or part of the week at CFL.  If you 

intend to visit camp, you MUST pre-register according to the deadlines provided on the Summer Camp 

2020 Checklist.  Note that you will be required to pay fees and may be required to provide your own 

lodging. 

 

• There will be a Summer Camp Information Meeting for parents on 5/18/20 at 7:45 before the spring 

court of honor.  Please add this important meeting to your calendars.   

   

• Early registration and final registration deadlines are firm.  Get your paperwork in on time for 

discounts.  “A scout is thrifty” 

 

• Health form parts A,B1, B2, & C must be signed by a doctor and dated after June 1, 2019.  Provide 3 

complete copies of health forms.  PLEASE DO NOT PRINT ANY OF THE DOCUMENTS DOUBLE 

SIDED.  Please also Keep a copy for yourself as well!  Be sure to include a copy of your insurance card, 

front and back, with each health form – again please do not print insurance card double sided either. 

 

• Find all Summer Camp forms on the Troop Website at www.troop23wheaton.org under the “Summer 

Camp” section which is now available. 

     

• Parents please accompany Scouts to turn in paperwork.  In case there are questions, missing 

signatures, or additional information needed, we want to handle issues with the parents immediately. 

 

• Merit Badges are typically for Scouts who are First Class or higher, however there may be exceptions.  

Mr. Jeffers must sign all Blue Cards before you sign up for MB’s.  Show your completed Blue Cards to 

the Summer Camp team and take your Blue Cards to camp.  If you are taking MB’s for the first time, 

read the MB Guide on the Troop’s website for info and recommendations.  The MB schedule will be 

available through the Troop’s website when it becomes available from CFL.  Note that some MB’s have 

age and rank requirements, some have additional fees, and some require prerequisites.  We will charge 

merit badge fees to your son’s scout account – please make sure your scout’s account remains funded.  

There is a chance that some MB’s will fill up quickly.  If your son is dropped from a MB, we will ask him 

to choose a new MB.   

 

 

Thank you for keeping paperwork organized & for turning it in complete & on time! 
 

If you have questions, contact the Summer Camp Coordinators: 

Julie Noordhoek, Michael Halter, and Judith Zapf, all available at the table on Monday nights 
 

http://www.troop23wheaton.org/

